Minutes of a meeting of Oxhill Parish Council held on Tuesday 7th November at 8.00pm in the Village Hall.

The meeting, chaired by Grenville Moore was attended by Councillors, Derek Harbour Stuart Whittaker and Duncan Harper, apologies were received from Sue Hunt. Councillor John Fielding, Ward Member for Red Horse attended.
Minutes – Minutes of the previous meeting were read, agreed and signed.
Matters arising 
Speeding radar- Warwickshire County Council will be contacted again for an update on progress. Speeding has also been reported on the road out of Oxhill towards Kineton as people come over the brow of the hill. A letter will be sent to Jaguar Land rover as it has been noted that at particular times of day a number of the speeding vehicles have been noted to be of these makes and models. Proposed by Stuart Whittaker and Seconded by Duncan Harper. Councillor John Fielding will support this measure. 
Footpath Bridge – Transport and Highways will be contacted for an update as no work has been carried out to date.
Damage to the Village Hall Bin- The bin has now been replaced.
Code of Conduct – All Councillors were given a copy of the new Code of Conduct, a decision of whether to adopt it will be made at the January meeting.

Defibulator – The village now has a defibulator, the landlord of the Peacock Inn will be approached to see if it can be located temporarily there. More permanent outside storage will be obtained and a permanent location found in the centre of the village. Training will be available for up to 40 residents. The Parish Council would like to thank Ed Morgan for supplying the defibulator.
Planning – Permission has been approved for: A replacement staircase at the Homestead. Felling of trees at Flexloe House, Blackford House and the Homestead. Two houses at the rear of Oakwoods House. 
Planning pending: land adjacent to Oxbourne House and land off Church Lane.

Finance

Web site – Payments were made for the renewal of the domain name of £14.27 and the quarterly charge at £19.76. Proposed by Grenville Moore and seconded by Duncan Harper.
Transparency fund – Funds to the total of £248.40 have been received in order to meet the requirements.
Precept – The final payment of £1,500 has been received.
Correspondence 
Audit – New legislation has been received regarding the audit process for Parish Councils. As Oxhill has a very small income and expenditure it is possible to opt out of part of the process. The Parish Clerk will consult Stratford District Council as to the implications of this.
Rural Development Programme funding – All Parish Councillors have been sent information regarding this for their consideration. All bids must be completed by the end of January.

Any other Business 

Leys Field – Work has been reported during the past few days on the field, Councillor John Fielding with consult with the planning officer to ascertain whether this has been permitted or whether the restrictions imposed remain until a decision on planning has been made.
County Councillor’s Report – A report was provided by County Councillor Chris Williams, this was read out and a copy sent to all Councillors.
Report by Councillor John Fielding– A report was given by Councillor Fielding identifying that the Judicial review for the Hornton Hospital will take place.
There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.04 pm. Date of the next meeting 9th
 January 8.00pm in the Village Hall.
Lis Stuart

Parish Clerk

